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A project to redevelop Wee Waa High School has delivered new classrooms, core facilities 
including a library, canteen and multipurpose hall, a new agricultural and environment centre, 
sports fields and sports courts, as well as a new Indigenous Cultural Centre.  

The project provided upgrades to the school’s agricultural grounds located in Purcell Avenue. 

Testing for suspected mould  

On Friday 16 May, a hygienist attended the school to test for suspected mould in the administration 
building’s kitchenette. 

Testing was undertaken and the area has been closed to staff and students while we await results, 
which are expected by Thursday 22 May.  If the results confirm the presence of mould, the area will 
be remediated and made safe before being reopened. 

On Monday 19 May, a leaking tap was found inside a cupboard in the science lab. The area was 
immediately closed due to concerns that mould could form, and a hygienist will attend site today, 
Wednesday 21 May, to investigate further. 

As a further precaution, a thorough review will be undertaken throughout all areas of the school 
starting from Friday 23 May. This review will include all buildings and internal rooms as well as 
external playing facilities and the oval. We will also revisit areas that were previously cleared to 
make sure they are still clear of mould.  

In addition, we will use thermal imaging technology to scan the building to check for any areas of 
moisture. We will also be consulting with an independent expert for the purpose of quality 
assurance. 

After the review we will look at the results and create a plan for immediate action.  We will share 
this plan with the school and wider community as soon as it is known. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
Please rest assured that we are committed to maintaining a clean and healthy school environment 
and will continue to monitor the situation carefully. 

We thank the school community for your patience as we conduct this important work. 

If you have any questions, please contact School Infrastructure using the contact details below.  
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